
 
 

BANGOR BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD AT 197 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, BANGOR, PA 

 
MINUTES                                                                                                    August 28, 2017 7:00PM 
   
CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE TO FLAG 
 
ROLL CALL 
 Members Present: 
 Robert Goffredo, Sr.   
 James W. Kresge 
 Michael J. Bilotta 
 Jane E. Gorman 
 Robert W. Engle  
 Joseph H. Capozzolo, Mayor 
 Robert J. Rhodes, Jr. 
 Others Present:   
 Nathaniel J. Dysard, Borough Manager  
 David J. Ceraul, Esq., Solicitor 
 Absent: 
 Bonnie J. LaBar 
 Barry G. Schweitzer 
 Sascha Gutierrez, Junior Council Member 
 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 A MOTION to approve the minutes dated July 10, 2017 & July 24, 2017 was made by 
Bilotta, seconded by Engle.  All were in favor. MOTION carried.   
 
 
APPROVAL OF BILLS TO BE PAID 
 A MOTION to approve the bills totaling $305,845.91 to be paid was made by Goffredo, 
seconded by Rhodes.  All were in favor. MOTION carried. 
 
 
ACTION ITEMS 

1. Manager Dysard reported that after having a meeting with the County and the Emergency 
Management Coordinator the Borough updated its Emergency Operations Plan.   A 
MOTION to approve the updated Emergency Operations Plan was made by Gorman, 
seconded by Engle.  All were in favor. MOTION carried. 

2. Manager Dysard stated that the final payment request from Bracalente Construction for the 
2017 Road Program bid in the amount of $62,745.00 was received.  A MOTION was made 
by Goffredo, seconded by Bilotta to approve final payment for $62,745.00 along with 
change order #1.  All were in favor. MOTION carried. 

 
 



 
 

COUNCIL COMMENTS 
1. Council Member Engle stated that residents are seeing new curbs and sidewalks being 

installed with the road street project.  They asked if there are any programs in place for 
them to receive new sidewalks.  Manager Dysard stated that there is not.  Fire Chief Engle 
also mentioned that there was a bad accident on Stiles Road and 191 involving a school 
bus but there were no injuries. 

2. Manager Dysard included the monthly budget reports for the Borough and Authority in the 
packets.  The Borough received a grant for two digital speed display signs.  Manager 
Dysard will with work with Police Chief Felchock for the best locations.  Manager Dysard 
met with and has been working on the union negotiation and the agreement for Public 
Works.  Due to one employee retiring a full-time Public Works position will be advertised 
this month. 

3. Police Chief Felchock stated that they received $3,000 from the Washington Township 
VFW.  Fifteen hundred dollars was given towards the Police Wish Fund and Fifteen 
hundred was given towards the K9 program. 

4. Council President Kresge attended the recent school board meeting to highlight the 
Borough’s Junior Council Program and mentioned the three most recent Bangor Council 
Junior Members with high regard.  

 
 
ADJOURNMENT  

A MOTION to adjourn the meeting into Executive Session to discuss a legal matter with 
no action to follow was made by Rhodes, seconded by Engle. All were in favor. MOTION carried.  
 
The Bangor Borough Council Meeting adjourned at 7:17 P.M.  
 
 
 
 
                                                                Respectfully Submitted, 
                                                                Tracy Palmer, Administrative Secretary  


